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PASTORAL STAFF 

Most Reverend Robert E. Guglielmone 

     (Bishop of Charleston) 

Pastor:  Rev. Arnulfo Jara Galvez 

Senior Parochial Vicar:  Rev. Derrick Sneyd 

Permanent Deacons:  James Moore, Jerry White,

 Kurt Herbst, Joseph Keating 

Director of Faith Formation:  Sarah Runko 

Director of RCIA:  Sister Colie Stokes, SSMN 

Director of Liturgical Music:  Jessica Minahan White 

Director of Youth Ministry:  Chelsea Moore 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 

Secretary/Receptionist:  Paulette VanFleet 

Adm. Assist.:  Lori Roberson 

Adm. Assist. (Spanish):  Patricia Mochizuki 

Adm. Assist. (Finance):  Theresa Sadler 

Office Assist. (Contributions): Marianna Williamson 

 

SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION 

Principal:  Corinne King 

Assistant Principal:  Tina Moore 

 

MAINTENANCE 

Facilities Manager:  Brad Chapman 



 

THE HOMEBOUND AND HOSPI-

TALIZED:  Each month, the Weekly 

Bulletin will publish the names of 

persons who are in need of special 

prayer.  If you know of someone who 

should be listed, kindly call the Parish Office and in-

form us.  The first weekend of every month will list new 

requests.  This is because there are times when the per-

sons listed are well again and the callers forget to ask 

that their names be removed.  Lauren Adams, Scott Ad-

ams, William "Buddy" Bendt, Mark Berrens, Bill Burns, 

Emma Carothers, John Carothers, Jim Cochran, Sandra 

Condon, Irene Copiozo, Mary Ann Cortez, Robin Dago-

stino, Candy Sammons Davis, Emma Drawdy, Martha 

Fox, Anne Groover, Kathy Kirschner, Mary Elizabeth 

Limehouse, Pauline Lindsey, Miriam Moya, Virginia 

(Ginger) Nadeau, Odessa Oglesby, Pashika Oglesby, 

Perry Reardon, Joel Rivera, Jessie Simmons, Donald 

Smith, Gilda Walker, Damian Wofford, Linda Wyland, 

and George Young.   

 

*********************************************** 

 READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

Monday   Colossians (Colosenses) 1:24 - 2:3 

  Luke (Lucas) 6:6-11 

Tuesday   Colossians (Colosenses) 2:6-15  

  Luke (Lucas) 6:12-19 

Wednesday   Micah (Miqueas) 5:1-4   

  Matthew (Mateo) 1:1-23 

Thursday  Colossians  (Colosenses) 3:12-17  

  Luke (Lucas) 6:27-38 

Friday   1 Timothy (Timoteo) 1:1-14  

  Luke (Lucas) 6:39-42 

Saturday     1 Timothy (Timoteo) 1:15-17   

  Luke (Lucas) 6:43-49 

Sunday   Isaiah (Isaías) 50:5-9 

  Mark (Marcos) 8:27-35 

 

FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR are in loving 

memory of "my darling" (Chuck Parker) on 

our 67th wedding anniversary, with love 

Jodie. 

 

SANCTUARY LIGHTS:  We are thankful to Mr. & Mrs. 

Matuskovic who make a monthly donation for the sanc-

tuary lamp in loving memory of Deputy Sheriff Joseph 

John Matuskovic.  

 

The PARISH OFFICE WILL BE 

CLOSED Monday Sept. 6th in ob-

servance of Labor Day. 

MASSES FOR THE WEEK 

 

SUNDAY, September 5 

9:00 AM  Nicholas & Anne Scandalios 

11:00 AM Jerry Wood 

1:30 PM  Spiritual & Material Welfare of the 

  Parish Comm. 

5:00 PM  Susan Maurer 

MONDAY, September 6 

9:00 AM  Eileen Diltz (living)  

TUESDAY, September 7 

8:00 AM  Souls in Purgatory 

WEDNESDAY,  September 8 

8:00 AM  Deputy Sheriff Joseph Matuskovic 

THURSDAY,  September 9 

8:00 AM  Les Blyth 

FRIDAY, September 10 

8:00 AM  Dorothy Bendt 

SATURDAY, September 11 

5:00 PM  Raymond Sheedy 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays 3:30 - 4:30 PM 

WE WELCOME ALL NEWCOMERS AND VISITORS TO BLESSED SACRAMENT CHURCH.  If you would like to 

register at Blessed Sacrament, registration forms are available at the back of the church, in the parish office, or register 

online at blsac.org. 

 

It is our custom that statements testifying to the active, participating, contributing status of an individual be provided 

for those wishing to be sacramental sponsors or for those wishing to receive a sacrament.  We cannot issue such 

statements if you are not a registered and active member of Blessed Sacrament Church.  You must use the offertory 

envelopes provided to registered parishioners so that we can verify your active status. 

 

BAPTISM:  Parents who wish to have their child/children baptized should contact the Parish Office.  A preparatory 

session (class) is mandatory for the proper formation of parents and godparents.  You must be an active member at 

Blessed Sacrament Church (3 months minimum) in order to schedule a baptism. 

 

MARRIAGE:  Those wishing to enter into a sacramental marriage should contact the Parish Office at least six months 

prior to the intended date. 

 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION & CONFIRMATION:  Preparations for the reception of these Sacraments are taken care of 

by the Office of Faith Formation.  Please call Sarah Runko at 843-509-0979. Members of Blessed Sacrament Church, 

who are asked to be Sponsors of Confirmation Candidates, will need to be Active Parishioners of the Parish.  

 

VISITING THE SICK:  Please inform the Parish Office should a relative/friend who is homebound/hospitalized need a 

pastoral visit or the Sacrament of Anointing.  A priest will attend to the Sacrament and, as needed, will arrange for Holy 

Communion to be brought to your loved one. 



 

The General Dispensation from the obligation to attend  Weekend Masses ended June 5

th 

 

 

With the lifting of the general dispensation,  

 

A "Registered and Active" family/individual is one who:  

 

   1. Has been formally registered in the Parish for at least 3 months.  

   2. Participates in Worship through weekly attendance at Weekend Masses. 

   3. Places envelopes weekly in the offertory, even if empty.  

  

 

 

Individual dispensation, for those who are still at risk of grave illness and for their caretakers, will remain in place.  If you 

are not attending Mass because of an individual dispensation, please use Online Giving or mail envelopes to the Parish Office.  

If you are not attending Mass & do not mail envelopes to the parish office or use online giving, you will be considered a Non 

Active Parishioner.   

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 12472 

(BLESSED SACRAMENT CHARLESTON) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

Sept. 5 - Coffee & Donuts after the 9am Mass - Parish Hall 

Sept. 7 - Monthly Meeting in Parish Hall - 7pm 

Sept. 18 - Into the Breach 9:30am - Parish Hall 

Sept. 19 - Pancake Breakfast after 9am Mass - Parish Hall 

Sept. 20 - Into the Breach 7pm via Zoom (see website for link) 

Sept. 26 - Family Rosary after 9am Mass 

Sept. 28 - Exemplification 6:30pm church - Want to join the 

Knights?  This is your opportunity!  Contact Bill Ratliff at 

ratliff6366@gmail.com to register! 

 

Charity of the month: Blessed Sacrament Catholic School 

Knight of the month: Rob Wilcox 

Family of the month: Tony Ritter family 

 

Check out our Facebook page and give us a like and follow!  

https://www.facebook.com/KofC-Council-12472-Blessed-

Sacrament-Catholic-Church-10371444476724/  

Did you know we also have a website?  View at  

https://blessedsacramentknights.com.   

 

PARISH CALENDAR 

SUNDAY: September 5 

12:30 PM RCIA (ZOOM) 

6:15 PM LifeTeen - STH 

 

MONDAY:   September 6 

7:00 PM Young Adults - STH 

 

TUES:  September 7 

6:00 PM Spanish Choir Rehearsal - Church 

7:00 PM Knights of Columbus - Parish Hall 

 

WED:  September 8 

8:30 AM Adoration  - Church (all day) 

6:00 PM American Sign Language class - office 

  Edge - STH 

  Faith Formation Kick-off - Parish Hall 

 

THURS: September 9 

5:45 PM Cords for Chords - Church 

6:45 PM Cantor practice - Church 

 

FRIDAY: September 10 

6:30 PM Stations of the Cross - Church 

SATURDAY: September 11 

~ If you give online, please turn in your empty envelopes weekly at Mass and check "I give online." 

~ If you contribute periodically through the collection, please remember to put in envelopes weekly, 

   even if empty, and mark "I attended Mass." 

~ Contributions in cash can only be considered when presented in the parish envelope. 

~ Multiple envelopes put in at a weekend Mass will be considered participation for that one Mass. 

~ Envelopes Dropped off or Mailed will not be considered participation at Mass. 

~ Blank Green envelopes are available in the church if needed. 

Families need to be Active Members for a child to be eligible to receive a Sacrament.  

 

Families need to be Active Members to receive reduced tuition rates at  

Blessed Sacrament School and Bishop England High School.  

 

(Active parishioner status must be maintained for a family to continue to receive a reduced parishioner rate.) 

ONCE A CHILD FROM A PARISH FAMILY FINISHES HIGH SCHOOL, WE ASK THAT HE/SHE REGISTERS INDIVIDUALLY AS AN ADULT 

MEMBER OF THE PARISH, AND WE ENCOURAGE HIM/HER TO PARTICIPATE AS FULLY ENGAGED STEWARDS OF THE PARISH. 



 

 

AVONDALE 5K WALK, ANYONE? 

All Blessed Sacrament parishioners, young and old 

alike, who would be interested in WALKING in the 

12th Annual Avondale 5K Run/Walk on Saturday, 

October 9th, 2021, beginning @ 8 AM @ Avondale Char 

and Bar, 828 Savannah Highway, are urged to contact 

fellow parishioner, Mr. J. Shannon Hurley, @ 843-556-

3578 / 843-708-3059 / jshannonh@gmail.com.  That 

includes families, couples, even parish organizations! 

 

Now is the time to sign up for FAITH FORMATION!  

The parish has been working hard to finish up our new 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Atrium, and we are 

ready to welcome children ages 3 years to 5 years.  

Sessions will be offered at different times throughout 

the week.  Classes for 1st grade on up are coming back 

to its Wednesday evening time (6:00 - 7:15 p.m.).  Sign-

ups and more details are available online on our 

website: blsac.org.  Be sure to sign up now! 

 

CATECHIST NEEDED:  We are 

in need of a Catechist for 1st grade 

or 3rd grade this year for Faith 

Formation.  If you feel called to 

this ministry, please contact 

S a r a h  R u n k o  a t 

blsacfaithformation@gmail.com. 

  

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults):  

Are you interested in learning more about 

our Catholic beliefs?  RCIA is a class for 

inquiring about Catholic beliefs.  Classes 

began August 22nd.  For more information 

or to register, please call Sister Colie at 843-556-0801. 

 

CHILDREN"S ENVELOPES - Please place only 

children's offertory in the children's envelopes. Parent 

donations should be placed in adult envelopes. 

Children do not receive contribution statements. 

Thank you. 

 

THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS BLOOD 

DRIVE will take place Sunday, October 3, 

2021.  The Red Cross has assured us that 

donating blood is safe and all proper 

precautions are taken on the day of 

donation.  If you would like to donate, please contact 

Jeff delMas at 843-708-3721 (call or text) 

jdelmas41@comcast.net.  You may also sign up at 

redcrossblood.org and search for BlessedSacrament 

(one word) under "Find a Blood Drive". 

REVIEWS OF ACTIVE STATUS for 

Blessed Sacrament Parish School 

Families will take place in 

September. Active parishioner status 

must be maintained for a family to 

continue to receive the reduced 

parishioner tuition rate. Periodic reviews occur 

throughout the year. Please remember when 

participating at Mass weekly, that envelopes are to be 

placed in the offertory weekly, even if empty. Status 

as Active Parishioners is supported by the use of your 

weekly envelope. 

CORDS FOR CHORDS 

 

Recharge your mid-week spiritual batteries with 

the Music Ministry at Blessed Sacrament!  "Cords 

for Chords" rehearsals start September 9th and 

will take place every Thursday (5:45pm - 6:30pm). 

 

Cords for Chords is for tweens and teens.  

Nowadays, at the end of a busy day, "recharging" 

sometimes means mobile devices in addition to you!  

The choir loft will have a variety of Cords to 

recharge your devices while you learn a variety of 

Chords to sing; "because His love is better than 

life." 

"Because Your love is better than life, 

My lips will glorify You. 

I will praise You as long as I live, 

And in Your name I will lift up my hands." 

Psalm 68:3-4 

(Music Minister - jminahan@charlestondiocese.org) 



 

YOUR LONG-AWAITED BREAK IS HERE! 

�

�

The weekly Bulle�n is my way of keeping in contact with you. I have done this for years as an 
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�����	 ����	������seven years!), and it is a pleasure to con�nue this prac�ce. 
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	��	�����re�red years, having been in the daily habit of studying/teaching, it keeps my mind 

ac�ve and healthy to con�nue these wholesome prac�ces. I have also learned through experience 
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and reflec�on. The same applies to the secular disciplines which, to my good fortune, I have been 
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I will be on vaca�on for the months of September and October: one month is my regular vaca�on, 

and the addi�onal month enables me to be at the service of the Church in India. It will be my 
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Also, vaca�on �me always gives one the opportunity to visit friends and acquaintances. Of course, in 

these pandemic days, it seems that short trips to places of interest and relaxa�on are not on the 
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days of prayer and ministry to the poor and des�tute … fond recollec�ons of when the dear Mother 

(now St. Teresa of Calcu,a) was s�ll with us. May her soul rest in peace as she watches over her 

 ������	�
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The i�nerary dictates that I will return in early November in �me to celebrate Advent with you, so we 

could join our hearts in the spirit of ‘hopeful wai�ng and watching’ for the birth of the Savior.	
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Fr. Derrick 
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BSCS was full of school pride at our first spirit day of the year! While we are 

responding to the ever-changing implications of the COVID-19 Delta Variant, we 

are committed to providing our children with a wonderful school experience 

each day. 

 

Our families showed their commitment to our school and to our community by 

supporting the first blood drive of the year. Thank you to Stacy Messersmith for 

organizing the day and to all those who donated. The blood donated will save 

many lives and raised over $500 for our school. If you missed this first one, be 

sure to participate at the Knights of Columbus blood drive on October 3

rd

.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Blessed Sacrament Catholic School Happenings 



 

�

SEPTEMBER ROSARY AT PLANNED 

PARENTHOOD:  Please join Rev. 

Gregory West, pastor of St. Clare of 

Assisi on Daniel Island, who will lead a 

pro-life Rosary and prayers from 8am 

until 9am on Saturday, September 18, at 

the Planned Parenthood Abortion Clinic, 1312 Ashley 

River Road.  Please wear a mask or facial covering if you 

are not vaccinated and participate in social distancing.  

For questions, please call Stephen Boyle at 843-323-8216. 

�

 

 

 

 

MINI MUSICAL THEATER MESSENGERS 

(For ages 5 and up!) 

 

"But I will sing praises to you . . ."  Jonah 2:9 

 

It's time for the children to act and sing spiritual lessons from Jonah with a 

mini-musical!  Registration for this mini-musical is due September 10th!  

Weekly rehearsals begin Thursday, September 16th at 3:45 to 5:00 pm in the parish hall.  

Registration and volunteer help forms are at the back of the church and available via email at 

JMinahan@charlestondiocese.org. 

WANT TO JOIN THE KNIGHTS OF 

COLUMBUS?  This is your opportunity to 

do so!  The Knights will be holding an 

Exemplification on September 28 at 6:30 

p.m.  Contact Bill Ratliff to register to attend 

(ratliff6366@gmail.com). 



 

BLESSED SACRAMENT LES DA LA BIENVENIDA A TODAS LAS NUEVAS FAMILIAS Y VISITANTES 

¿Le gustaría inscribirse a la Parroquia Católica Blessed Sacrament? El formulario para registrarse en la 

parroquia se encuentra en la entrada principal de la iglesia, en la oficina parroquial y también en el sitio de 

internet, blsac.org. 

Bautismo. Los padres que deseen bautizar a sus hijos deben ponerse en contacto con la oficina parroquial para 

hacer los arreglos. Una sesión preparatoria es obligatoria para los padres y padrinos. 

Matrimonio. Aquellos con deseos de entrar al Sacramento del Matrimonio deben llamar o venir a la oficina 

parroquial al menos seis meses previos a la fecha deseada para la celebración. 

Visita a los Enfermos. Por favor, informe a la oficina parroquial si un familiar o amigo, que se encuentra 

hospitalizado o confinado en su casa, necesita una visita pastoral o el Sacramento de la Unción. Un sacerdote lo 

visitará para el sacramento y, en caso de ser necesario, dispondrá que se le lleve la Santa Comunión a su ser 

querido. 

Sagrada Primera Comunión y Confirmación. La preparación para la recepción de estos Sacramentos es 

llevada a cabo por el ministerio de la Formación en la Fe. La clase para adultos se ofrece a través del programa 

del Rito de Iniciación Cristiana para Adultos (RICA). 

 

Es nuestra práctica presentar una declaración que testifica el estado de miembro activo a aquellos que desean ser 

padrinos o desean recibir un sacramento. No podemos emitir tales declaraciones si usted no es un miembro activo 

de Blessed Sacrament. Para poder verificar su estado activo, debe usar en el ofertorio los sobres personalizados 

que se le suministran a los feligreses registrados en la parroquia. 

CONMEMORACIONES DE LA SEMANA 

 

Domingo 5 de sep
embre: 23.º Domingo del Tiempo Ordinario �

Lunes 6: Día del Trabajado (EE. UU.)�

Martes 7 �

Miércoles 8: La Na
vidad de la San+sima Virgen María�

Jueves 9: San Pedro Claver Corberó, sacerdote �

Viernes 10�

Sábado 11: Bienaventurada Virgen María; Día de los Patriotas (EE. UU.)�

Domingo 12: 27.º Domingo del Tiempo Ordinario �

©LPi �

SACRAMENTO DE RECONCILIACIÓN 

Sábados: 3:30 � 4:30 p. m. (inglés)�

Domingos: 12:45 � 1:15 p. m. (español), excepto �

el úl
mo domingo del mes. �

Fuera de este horario, por favor, pedir cita en la oficina.�

HORARIO DE MISAS. Sábados: 5 p. m. Domingos: 9 a. m., 11 a. m., 1:30 p. m. (español) y 5 p.m.�

Oficina Parroquial 

Ministerio Hispano 

Lunes, miércoles y jueves de 8:30 a. m. - 2 p. m. 

(Mediodía cerrado por almuerzo). 

Contacto: Patricia Mochizuki 

Teléfono: (843) 556-0801. Correo Electrónico: 

mmochizuki@charlestondiocese.org. 

 

Flores del Altar 

Si usted desea donar flores para el altar de la iglesia, 

por favor, llame a la oficina parroquial. Puede ser por 

una ocasión especial o simplemente como ayuda a la 

parroquia. 

Santo Rosario 

Acompáñenos todos los 

primeros sábados del mes a 

las 7 p.m., para rezar el 

Rosario en español ¡Los 

esperamos! 

 

 

Presentación de Niños 

Si desea presentar a su niño o niña ante Dios en la 

iglesia, por favor, anótese en la sacristía, una o dos 

semanas antes del domingo deseado. 


